November 1, 1972

Mr. Jack Antreasian

Diocese of the Armenian Church of America
630 Second Avenue

New York, N.Y. 10016

Dear Mr. Antreasian:

I wrote you on October 4th requesting an acknow=-
ledgment of the donation made to the Church on
August 22nd while I was still in the city.

I have not received the acknowledgment nor have
I received a reply to my letter and it is now
"over two months since the donation was made.

I would appreciate it if you will give this matter
Your attention.

Sincerely yours,

Dm/(/@M

Mrs. H. B. Nasgibd
317 Belmont Draéve
Port Richey, Florida 33568



